

Carr Junior School



AIM HIGH, SHINE BRIGHT!



3A ALFIE G-K 3H CHARLES L

3P EZRA F-W

4C LILLY-BETH Y

4G MOLLY K

4K DYLAN J

6F PENNY D

6J MADIE P

6MW SOPHIE W



3P POPPY F 4C ETHAN W 5H COHEN H 5H JESSICA S 5M KENDRA C 5M AISYAH M 5M RONNIE R 5T LOGAN Z 5T WILLIAM J 5T CAITLIN L 5T EDUARDO P **5T AMELIE T 5T HARLEY E** 5T OLIVER P 6F MIA R-P 6F TEJAY R-B 6J MADDIE P 6J EBONI-FAITH H **6MW BLAKE M**

W/C 7TH MARCH 2022 WEEKLY NEWSLETTER

Hello!

It has been a great week in school but a little quiet as most of our Y5 Carr Stars have been away on their residential visit at Kingswood. They have had an amazing time and have really impressed the staff with their positive attitudes and resilience - we are so proud of them! I would like to say a HUGE thank you to the staff for organising and leading the visit, giving up their family time in the evenings and giving the Y5 children memories to last a lifetime. We can't wait to hear all about their adventures!

Covid-19 Notices

As you will be aware, there have been changes to the guidance for positive cases and contacts of positive cases. We are following the recommended guidance and ask that any children or staff testing positive remain at home for 5 days and then return to school once they have had 2 negative test results 24 hours apart.

Our latest Risk Assessment is being updated and I will let you know once it is complete for your information.

This week there have been very few cases in Y3 and Y5

Health and Safety

Please do not pull into the school entrance to drop off or collect children at school. This is very dangerous for pedestrians crossing the entrance but also for the children as we have witnessed parents letting children get out of the cars into the pathway of traffic on the road. We will be using the traffic cones from next week to discourage this and ask that parents support us in trying to keep all children safe. Thank you.

Improving our school

This week, as part of Priority 1 of our School Improvement Plan: Curriculum and Learning, we welcomed in a colleague from the Yorkshire Maths Hub who spent time watching Maths lessons across school and interviewing our Maths leaders. It was great to have lots of our successful work in Maths recognised and gave us some actions to work on to keep making improvements in the subject. We also enjoyed working with teachers from Carr Infant School again this week and continuing our work on the wider curriculum.

Brand New Catering Service!

Coming soon... From Monday 28th March, we will be having a brand new catering service providing our school meals. The catering company is called Dolce. There will be some letters sent out to parents early next week with more information and then parents will be contacted to set up their new accounts for booking and paying for meals. We think the new menus will be delicious and we hope that more children will give the new meals a go!

Red Nose Day

It is Red Nose Day next Friday 18th March! We will be supporting this great cause and raising money by asking the children to wear non-uniform and preferably something red (or some Red Nose Day accessories). Please could the children bring a donation to school of upto £1 if they would like to take part. Thank you for your support.

Mr Gray's handy hints to keep our children safe online!

Give your child a safe space to explore their curiosity online! Mr Gray would like to direct you to some step by step guides that will help you to set up the right controls and privacy settings to give them a safer online experience!





Our Amazon Wishlist

We are having a huge focus on Reading this year and we would like to update the books on our bookshelves. We would like to fill them with current reads and books children have chosen. We have created an Amazon Wishlist full of books classes have chosen that they would like to see on their bookshelf. If you would like to, or know of anyone or businesses who would like to buy us a book here is the link.

https://amzn.eu/jalXozC

Your support is greatly appreciated!

We are beyond grateful to all those who have already purchased us a book from our wishlist. It has been lovely delivering the new books to the classes this week!



Attendance

Attendance has been fantastic at school this week - we have smashed our 97% attendance target! A huge well done to 5M who have achieved 100% attendance this week.



3A -93.21%
3H - 98.46%
3P - 99.29%
4C - 93.50%
4G - 99.09%
4K - 95.45%
5H - 97.93%
5M - 100%
5T - 97.74%
6F - 95.93%
6J - 97.65%
6MW - 96.67%

TTRockstars

Here is this weeks top 10!

Leaderboard

Ra	nk Name	Group	Rock Status	Studio speed 7 days ago
1	Lilly L.	3P	Rock Hero	0.65
2	Faruk B.	4K	Rock Hero	1.16
3	Noah C.	4K	Rock Legend	1.11
4	Reece P.	4G	Rock Legend	1.18
5	Beatrice S.	4G	Rock Legend	1.57
6	Jack H.	4G	Rock Legend	1.58
7	Alfie B.	4K	Rock Legend	1.69
8	Joseph J.	3H	Rock Legend	1.84
9	Elsa M.	4C	Rock Legend	1.60
10	Sofia B.	4C	Rock Legend	2.01

Bank Name		Group	Rock Status	Studio speed 7 days ago
1	Lucas W.	SM	Rock Hero	0.55
2	Harrison J.	6MW	Rock Hero	0.62
3	Alfie-Jay C.	5T	Rock Hero	0.65
4	Oliver I.	6MW	Rock Hero	0.66
5	Louie F.	6F	Rock Hero	0.68
6	Alfie H.	6F	Rock Hero	0.73
7	Alana G.	6MW	Rock Hero	0.76
8	Lucas C.	6j	Rock Hero	0.73
9	George G.	6j	Rock Hero	0.83
10	Raffie M.	6MW	Rock Hero	0.98
	I	1		









AT ENERGISE LEISURE CENTRE(YORK HIGH SCHOOL)

CORNLANDS ROAD, ACOMB, YORK, YO24 3DX

STARTING WEDNESDAY 27TH APRIL 2022

(NEW PLAYERS CAN JOIN AT ANYTIME DURING THE YEAR(PROVIDING PLACES ARE AVAILABLE)

HANGE OF		V
Group I	4:30pm - 5:30pm	Ages 4 - 5
Group 2	5:30pm - 6:30pm	Ages 6 – 7
Group 3	6:30pm - 7:30pm	Ages 8 – 9
Group 4	7:30pm - 8:30pm	Ages 10 - 13

Desc Purest

I am delighted to inform you that following the success of previous year's courses we are expanding the football coaching programme for the season. The course will run on a weekly basis EVERY WEDNESDAY during school term times.

All of our courses are run by F.A. QUALIFIED COACHES INCLEIDING EX-PROFESSIONAL PLAYERS. All of our coaches have been DBNCKE POLICE CHECKED. The course is open to Buys and Girls agod between 4 and 13. All abilities are catered for with stall beginners introduced through PUN and confidence building practices. The course is tightly structured to ensure all aspects of football skills are developed.

At the end of the term(aunally 16-15 works) every child will receive a merit Truphy and course Certificate, with chances to win extensions for the foliage Penalty News and American Short out and Characteristic Learner Competitions.

The cost of the course is £7 per week, which is pepable every four weeks (£28) with the first payment due on week one. Purents are welcome to stay and with however the clab in fully supervised so children may be left in our cure. We have the use of excellent facilities including the large induser queets half.

07846 270 250 Group About Account to and a start

.....

EASTER FOOTBALL FUN CAMP - WEDNESDAY 13TH - THURSDAY 14TH APRIL

At York High School 10.00 am - 3.00 pm (FOR BOYS + GIRLS AGES 4 - 14)

The course is for 2 days from 10:00am - 3.00pm and children must bring a packed lanch and drinks from home every day. On Thursday at 2.00pm there is a toughty presentation when all players receive their awards. The cost of the course is 1646. We also offer £10 DISCONTIGIOS) for the second and subsequent children in the same family, single days are charged at £10 as quickleren who cannot attend both days. ALL CHILDREN ARE GUARANTEED TO RECEIVE AT LEAST ONE TROPHY AND CENTRICEY.

TO BOOK A PLACE PLEASE <u>TEXT</u> 'YORK EASTER' + CHILD'S NAME + AGE to 07846 770 250

YOU WELL RECEIVE CONFORMATION BY TEXT THEN REGISTRATION AND PAYMENT IS MADE ON THE FIRST MORNING OF THE COURSE



We are now taking bookings for the hire of our School Hall!

Do you provide a regular weekly group/class/activity and need a space to hold your group?

Do you need a one off space for hire?

We are available to all and offer great hire rates!

£29 for the first hour and £17 per additional hour thereafter.

Available for use on an evening from 5pm on weekdays throughout the year and 8am to 5pm during school holidays and weekends.

Please contact us on 01904 798996 or email us at admin@carrjunior.southbank.academy to discuss your requirements and availability.